
Agenda Item: 15. 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: April 5, 2018 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS: The Information and Education Department 

highlights for the month of March 2018 are attached for your review. You will see that Papio NRD 

has a new generic ad, along with a new look, until we undergo a full re-branding effort hopefully 

next year. The I&E team also created a new tool, a news ticker, to help keep the public and news 

media up-to-speed on programs, events and timely announcements, such as river access site 

closings and re-openings. The news ticker is located at the top of our website. 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

 
1. The District received a letter of thanks from the United Way of the Midlands for our participation in 

the United Way’s campaign to provide direct support to Omahans in poverty. I would like to 

personally thank all Papio NRD employees who contributed, as well as Marty Nissen, campaign 

coordinator for the District. A copy of the letter is attached.  

 

2. The I & E Department received a complimentary email from the Lewis and Clark Middle School 

Science Club thanking Austen for his outstanding program, his knowledgeable presentation, and the 

hospitality of the NRD staff. Chuck Benson, the Science Club Sponsor said the visit was so 

successful, the club plans to make it an annual event. Way to go, Austen! The email is attached.  
 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 

indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 
month of March 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if 

you have any questions. 

 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of March 12, 

2018, is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have 

any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The next Papillion 

Creek Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting is scheduled for April 26, 2018. 



 



 
 

 



 
 



 



 



 
 


